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November 30, 2022 
 
Stow Zoning Board of Appeals 
380 Great Road 
Stow, MA 01775 
 
Re:  Stormwater Review 
 Special Permit Lot 2, Harvard Road 
 Places Project No. 528 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
This office has reviewed the Stormwater Management Plan Report for Lot 2 Harvard Road submittal. 
While this single lot is technically not subject to the DEP Stormwater Regulations, we have used some 
of the basic criterion such as the 2,10 and 100 year storm analysis in our review. 
 
We offer the following comments: 
 
In general, the conversion of natural soils to impervious surfaces will result in an increase in the rate 
and volume of runoff from a site. For this site, the roof will be recharged into a roof recharge system 
and the runoff from the driveway will be recharged into shallow basins at the low area of the site, 
directly adjacent to Harvard Road.  
 
We are concerned that the drainage system will require swales directly adjacent to the driveway to 
direct runoff into the basins – if there are snowbanks these swales may be blocked, resulting in the 
runoff flowing down the driveway, directly into Harvard Road. 
 
Specific Drainage comments: 

1. A 50’ separation is required between the septic leaching area and the stormwater basin. We 
scale 40’ or less to the lower trenches. 

2. There are no test holes where the proposed drainage structures are proposed. The roof 
recharge is at existing grade but there is no data to support that there are at least two to four 
feet of soil below it. The basin at the bottom is a 3.5’ cut, considering the sewage disposal 
system had groundwater at 4’, testing should be provided to confirm separation to 
groundwater. 

3. The existing site was previously cleared and subject to Planning Board special permits. At the 
time, I commented that the existing conditions of brush in fair conditions was not significantly 
different than woods in good condition and should not have been the main cause of the 
flooding in 2021. We recommend that the existing conditions be considered “brush, good 
condition” not poor condition which will result in a lower curve number for existing conditions. 

4. The culvert under the driveway should be  modeled as a pond at the inlet since it is not a free 
flowing outlet in larger storms.  

5. The spot elevations for the Rain Garden, 11P do not match the HydroCAD overflow elevation 
of 199.90. It is unclear as to how the pond can overflow at this elevation without requiring 
grading into the roadway. The concern is that runoff in the street could flow into the basin, 
changing the dynamics of the stormwater model. It also appears that the raingarden will 
require grading into the Harvard Road right-of-way. The Highway Department should review 

  




